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Krefeld, 08/12/2020 

 

 

Greetings from Walter Biegelbauer 

 

The year 2020 comes to an end - and so will my active professional life. I look back on over 47 
interesting and fulfilling years in my job „with needle and thread“. First at Zangs and then at ZSK, 
I have been intensively involved in the construction and development of embroidery machines - 
always with lots of passion and enthusiasm. 
 
Not only the exciting topics and the good team have contributed to this enthusiasm, but also our 
customers and especially the exchange and cooperation with our representatives and colleagues all 
over the world. 
 
Over the past decades, I met many of you, our ZSK partners, and together we have worked on many 
customer projects. There have been exciting challenges, many nice personal contacts and many joint 
successes. The intensive cooperation with you has been a lot of fun, and I will take with me many nice 
memories. 
 
With joy, but also with a little melancholy, I now look ahead to my "new" life as a pensioner. I will 
certainly miss the customer projects, the exchange with colleagues, the contacts and the personal 
exchange especially with you, the ZSK family.  
 
However, of course, business will continue seamlessly at ZSK with my colleagues and successors 
Rochus Groß and Daniel Heisters who will be at your disposal in the future. 
 
I would like to thank you for your good cooperation and the trust you always have put in me.  
 
Keeping you all in good memory and wishing you all the best, good luck and above all, stay healthy!!!!    
 
Goodbye,  
 

Walter Biegelbauer 
 
Walter Biegelbauer  
Application Technique (Head) ZSK STICKMASCHINEN GmbH  


